
Fauntleroy Community Association 

Minutes 

February 8, 2011  
 

 

The February meeting was called to order by President, Bruce Butterfield at 7:00.  In 

attendance were board members; Martha Callard, Susan Lantz-Dey, Gary Dawson, David 

Haggerty, Brent Spraker, Vlad Oustimovitch, Ann Dunbar, Marty Westerman, Phil 

Sweetland, and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in attendance were members, Mardi Clements, 

and Linda Cox, representing King County Wastewater Treatment; Maryann Petrocelli, 

Mary Wohler, and Martha Tuttle.  Additionally Greg Ryan from a movie production, 

“After the Ghost” was present. 

 

Gary Dawson had a sad announcement, Ron Richardson has passed away.  Ron was a 

loved area historian and community researcher.  He will be greatly missed by his family, 

friends, and the whole community.  

 
CSO Update – County Executive, Dow Constantine has chosen the “green’ alternative for 

the Fauntleroy combined sewer outflow.  Rain gardens will be built between 34
th

 and 35
th

 

and Othello and Barton near Westwood Village.  Maryann Petrocelli will be the project 

manager.  Her number is 263 7321.  They will have groundwater monitoring equipment 

along with perk and soil testing.  The project is expected to be completed by 2015.  

 
Greg Ryan with the movie “After the Ghost” let us know about their filming in the 

community.  We can walk by and possibly be in a traffic shot. 

 

 Food Fest – Lynn Olson reports that the Food Fest is coming together on schedule.  Gary 

will pick up the cake.  Vicki will do centerpieces, either flowers or food.  Invitations will 

be mailed to the local community. 

 

The newsletter deadline was February 14
th

; it will be mailed by February 23
rd

.  The Food 

Fest cards will be mailed by March 1
st
. 

 

Carolyn Duncan and Amanda Lee have been nominated for FCA Board positions.  There 

have been no volunteers to take over the welcome bags. 

 

SW Dist Council – Vlad reports that there will be more changes to the Dept of 

Neighborhoods, rotating crews, and some offices will close. 

 

David Haggerty reports that the bids for the Fauntleroy School roof are being reviewed.  

So far the finance committee is on target. 

 

Treasurary – Phil Sweetland reported that we received a large contribution from the 

Joneses. 

 



New business - There is an Elephant Seal residing near the street end, off Brace Point.  It 

seems to be molting.  Seal sitters are watching it.  Viewing is allowed, if it is still there. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:12. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

Kathleen Dellplain, 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


